國立臺南護理專科學校 105 學年度五專部轉學考試試題 科目名稱:英文 考卷共 4 頁

請將答案清楚塗劃於答案卡上。

*MULPITLE CHOICE 60% (1-9 題 每題 1.7 分; 10-16 題 每題 2.1 分; 17-31 題 每題 2 分) 1. The woman lives in a(n) ______ village which is two-hour drive from the nearest town. (C) recycled (A) educational (B) remote (D) composing 2. Have you _____ the news? (A) sent for (B) turned on (C) worn away (D) heard about 3. Dr. Wu told Grandpa his chest pains had nothing to do with heart _____ (B) disease (C) battle (A) guide (D) spice 4. In the love poem, love drugs that people become addicted to. (B) is comparing (C) compared to (D) is compared to (A) compares to 5. The Japanese are known to be leading the robotic ____ (A) insurance (B) peer (C) tradition (D) technology 6. We all ______ are under the protection of the country. (B) convincingly (C) overnight (A) alike (D) despite 7. Until Tommy told me, I _____ known about the problem. (A) had (B) haven't (C) hadn't (D) has 8. I saw an interesting movie ______ the differences between men and women. (B) showing (C) show (A) shows (D) to show 9. Instead of ______ at a restaurant, Simon cooked dinner at home. (B) to eat (C) ate (D) eats (A) eating 10. Kid, I'll give you _____ you want as a Christmas gift. (A) however (B) wherever (C) whenever (D) whatever 11. He is ______ selfish ______ he never thinks about other people. (A) too ... to (B) so ... that (C) such ... that (D) that ... which 12. Laura doesn't like people who bad-mouth others all the time. does her brother. (B) So (D) Also (A) Either (C) Neither 13. On Sunday afternoons, Leo visits his grandfather _____ and plays chess with him. (A) on his mother's side (B) by hand (C) in memory of (D) bear in mind 14. You go see a doctor instead of taking medicine without his or her prescription. (B) about to (C) fed on (D) ran over (A) had better 15. Abby looks tired today. She _____ late working on the report. (A) could stay up (B) would have stayed up (C) may have stayed up (D) probably had stayed up 16. _____, the new employee stayed less than a week at the company. (A) Been lazy and troublesome (B) He was lazy and troublesome (C) Lazy and troublesome (D) As lazy and troublesome 17. With her teachers' and parents' _____, Jane regained her confidence and has made great progress. (A) construction (B) movement (C) association (D) encouragement 18. not easy for college graduates to find good jobs right away. (A) He is (B) They are (C) It is (D) There are 19. He had a sudden flash of ______ that he should plan a trip for the coming wedding anniversary. (B) inspiration (C) inspiring (A) inspirational (D) inspire 20. Children should learn to be _____. (A) implanted (B) independent (C) impossible (D) miraculous 21. The use of ______ is strictly censored in lots of countries. (A) settlement (B) copyright (C) representation (D) symbol

22. Josh: What instrument do you play? Hazel: (A) I love going to concerts. (B) I have musical talent. (C) I did it simply for fun. (D) I can't play any. 23. Jimmy: Did you go to Taipei 101 last night? Kevin: Of course, the fireworks were really cool. Jimmy: (A) It's mean of you to say that. (B) How could the fireworks hurt you? (C) Oh, how I wish I had been there. (D) I haven't been to Taipei 101 before. 24. Alan: Here. This is my number. Mary: Sure, I'll call you tonight. (A) Write me, will you? (B) What is your phone number? (C) Give me a call, will you? (D) It's your turn now. 25. Anna took two part-time jobs in order to _____ herself through the college. (A) stretch (B) recognize (C) heal (D) support 26. _____ be nice and friendly to others? (A) How about (B) Would (C) Why not (D) What 27. Andrew never stopped ______ and spoiled the trip for everyone. (A) complain (B) complaining (C) to complain (D) complained 28. You should have called 911 _____ waiting for someone else to help. (B) picking up (C) may well (D) rather than (A) come up with 29. Here . (A) are we (B) runs he (C) is she eating (D) comes the train 30. an engineer from the IT department, I got rid of the virus in my computer. (B) By far (C) Tongue-tied as (D) With the help of (A) Get hold of 31. Your accusation is completely untrue, and I demand an immediate _____. (A) apologetic (B) apology (C) apologize (D) apologist

* CLOZE 20% (32-41 題 每題 2 分)

Benny still remembers the first time he met the Watsons, who were his host family while he was attending some language courses in the U.S. He was __32__ worried and excited about his first meeting with the Watsons, because he was afraid that his poor English would make him appear rude and leave a bad __33__ on their minds. Therefore, he did some research on _34__ expressions Americans use to greet each other.

Benny's efforts did not go to waste. The first day he met Mr. and Mrs. Watson, they were surprised at Benny's good English and congratulated him __35__ his pronunciation. They considered him polite and warmly welcomed him. However, when Benny was introduced to Jeff, who was Mr. and Mrs. Watson's son, he got quite __36__ by his "sup?" and could only reply with "hello."

32.(A) as well as (B) either (C) both (D) but also
33.(A) impression (B) interaction (C) explanation (D) imagination
34.(A) in spite of (B) for instance (C) plenty of (D) depend on
35.(A) at (B) on (C) for (D) in
36.(A) pursued (B) puzzled (C) ridiculously (D) vivid

Most people need __37__ seven and a half to eight and a half hours of sleep a night, but this __38__ each individual. Babies sleep eighteen hours, and older people need less sleep than younger people. If someone continually sleeps __39__ normal for no apparent reason, there may be something physically or psychologically wrong.

What should you do if you have trouble sleeping? Lots of people take $_40_$ pills, but these are dangerous because they can be addictive. If you take them for several weeks, it is hard to stop taking them. Doctors say the best thing $_41_$ to relax and to avoid bad habits. Caffeine keeps people awake, so don't drink anything with caffeine in the evening. 37.(A) toward (B) at (C) from (D) by

38.(A) varies with (B) appears as (C) occurs in (D) continues to 39.(A) longer than (B) more long than (C) than longer (D) longer 40.(A) sleepy (B) sleep (C) asleep (D) sleeping 41.(A) to try (B) is to try (C) is that try (D) to trying

* READING COMPREHENSION 20% (42-51 題 每題 2 分)

I.

Don't you think it's time to take a break from your busy life? There is no better way to do this than to spend a long weekend at the Elite Spa & Resort. Located on the shore of beautiful Sun Lake, Elite offers large rooms, a private hot spring, 3 restaurants, and many recreational activities. Go to the Spa for a facial treatment, or get a massage. Enjoy great delicacies after taking a relaxing hot bath at night. Then have a sound sleep and wake up with a

beautiful bright new day.

We have day care available for your young children, and there is a lifeguard always <u>on duty</u>. For reservation, call 06-2110600. You can also make reservations online at www.elitespa.com.

42. What is NOT a reason for going to the Elite Spa & Resort?

(A) You can walk in the lake.

(B) You can go to the spa for a massage.

(C) The resort provides great food.

(D) They have day care to take care of your kids.

43. What does "on duty" mean? (A) Bargaining (B) Working (C) Swimming (D) Advertising 44. What is the best way to book an Elite Spa & Resort room?

(A) You may check in when you are near the Sun Lake.

(B) They accept credit cards.

(C) Online reservations are available.

(D) It is ok to pay later.

II.

Please Flush After Each Use

45. Where would you most likely see this sign?

(A) A vending machine.

(B) A restroom.

(C) A cuisine.

(D) A festival.

III.

It was something she had dreamed of since she was five. Finally, after years of training and intensive workouts, Deborah Duffey was going to compete in her first high school basketball game. The goals of becoming an outstanding player and playing college ball were never far from Deborah's mind.

The game was against Mills High School. With 1:42 minutes left in the game, Deborah's team led by one point. A player of Mills had possession of the ball, and Deborah ran to guard against her. As Deborah shuffled sideways to block the player, her knee went out and she collapsed on the court in burning pain. Just like that, Deborah's season was over and she was sad. After suffering the bad injury, Deborah found that, for the first time in her life, she was in a situation beyond her control. Game after game, she could do nothing but sit on the sidelines watching others play the game that she loved so much.

Injuries limited Deborah's time on the court as she hurt her knees three more times in the next five years. She had to spend countless hours in a physical therapy clinic to receive treatment. Her frequent visits there gave her a passion and respect for the profession. And Deborah began to see a new light in her life.

Currently a senior in college, Deborah focuses on pursuing a degree in physical therapy. After she graduates, Deborah plans to use her knowledge to educate people how to best take care of their bodies and cope with the feelings of hopelessness that she remembers so well.

46. What is the best title for this passage?

(A) A Painful Mistake (B) A Great Adventure (C) A Lifelong Punishment (D) A New Direction in Life 47. How did Deborah feel when she first hurt her knee?

(A) Excited. (B) Confused. (C) Ecstasy. (D) Disappointed.

48. What is true about Deborah Duffey?

(A) She didn't play on the court after the initial injury.

(B) She injured her knee when she was trying to block her opponent.

(C) She knew that she couldn't be a basketball player when she was a child.

(D) She refused to seek professional assistance to help her recover from her injuries.

49. What was the new light that Deborah saw in her life?

- (A) To help people take care of their bodies.
- (B) To become a teacher of Physical Education.
- (C) To become an outstanding basketball player.
- (D) To receive treatment in a physical therapy office.

V.

O. Henry is a famous American short story writer. One of his most well-known stories is called The Last Leaf. It tells the story of two young artists -Joanna and Sue- and their friend, an older painter called Mr. Behrman. As winter approaches Joanna becomes sick with pneumonia. She convinces herself that when the last leaf falls from the ivy plant outside her studio window she will die. Sue is upset by this and tells her neighbor Mr. Behrman. He says that he will help but Sue doesn't believe him because he is old, drinks too much and has been promising to paint 'a masterpiece' for many years.

The day after Sue and Mr. Behrman's conversation Joanna expects the last leaf to fall from the ivy. However, despite heavy rain and high wind, the leaf clings to the wall. Joanna then starts to believe that she might not die after all. She starts to recover and then the news comes that Mr. Behrman also has pneumonia. It seems he had caught a cold whilst painting an ivy leaf on the wall outside Joanna's studio window. Seeing the painted leaf kept Joanna alive, but caused the death of Mr. Behrman. However the women both know that Mr. Behrman died happy because he had finally painted his 'masterpiece.'

50. According to this passage, how many people get pneumonia?

(A) One person. (B) Two people. (C) Three people. (D) Four people.

51. Which of the following statements is true?

- (A) Sue and Joanna are famous writers.
- (B) Joanna recovers because of good medicine.
- (C) Sue is upset because Mr. Behrman drinks too much.

(D) Mr. Behrman paints the last leaf out of his own will.